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Susan Callery                                                                                               2/24/2008

Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC)

9211 Oakdale Avenue

Chatsworth, California 91311 
 (Via U.S. Mail and E-mail)

cc. Tom Seckington DTSC 

I am sorry to see so many action items on the Microsoft Excel spreadsheet that you passed out at the last meeting.

I know, and sympathize that you are understaffed. I would say that all of the (Community Member) items are my fault as I did introduce these issues.

I was waiting for the more important issues to get resolved before I introduce “Way Off-site” items such as The Chatsworth Park issues, Train Drainage, LA River Master Plan or the Chatsworth Reservoir that Christina Walsh introduced to (Community Members).

It is my feeling that starting at the top of the hill and working downward offsite is the proper way to go for areas that are not in an imminent danger of being developed. As this ground gets turned over it becomes a hazard. That is why the Hughes/Raytheon site was an important issue that had to be added. Like I said, I was saving the other items for years down the road. I feel “Way Off-site” areas might get cleaned up today, and then be in need for a new clean up after a heavy rain event. That is my hypothesis. 

Now that (Community Members) have opened these items I feel I should share my knowledge and concerns to better help in your investigations.

See the attached photos I took three years ago regarding the “Train Drainage” There is a constant flow of “Dirty Water” that comes out of the Chatsworth Train Tunnel and into the Park. There are some points where it leaches into the ground. THESE AREAS NEED TO BE TESTED FOR EVERYTHING!!! Also this train was used to carry waste from the Canoga and DeSoto Facilities to an area known as the “Rocketdyne Spur” and then unloaded and trucked up to the SSFL. There have been many inconsistencies of where the “Rocketdyne Spur” is located. Some say it is Chatsworth Park as it used to be a Stagecoach Depot others say it is off Katherine Street in Simi Valley. WE NEED TO KNOW WHERE THE SPUR IS!!! Wherever it was located, those surrounding areas need to be checked for RADS not only Chemicals and Lead Shot.

In regards to the LA River issues, below are some key people working on the Master Plan.

Carol Armstrong is the Project Manager of the LA River Revitalization Master Plan and she can be contacted at 213-485-5762 or carol.armstrong@lacity.org 

Also working on the project is Claire J. Bowin, AICP from the Department of City Planning, she can be reached at 213-473-9987 or Claire.bowin@lacity.org 

Also working on the project is Jason Neville the Assistant Planner of the Community Redevelopment Agency of the City of Los Angeles. He can be reached at 213-977-1938 or jneville@cra.lacity.org 

I got involved through my work with the non-profit FoLAR (Friends of the Los Angeles River) I designed their website… See my Name at the bottom of page… http://www.folar.org/about.html I also did the film about the spawning fish in the LA River and have been attending all the public comment meetings and addressing my concerns, yet again, this will be years in the future, but if it is an action item, I am glad to help. You can also Call Shelly Backlar the Executive Director of FoLAR at 323-223-0585 or via e-mail at sbacklar@folar.org 

It is important to me that we stay focused and I really appreciate all that you have done.

If there are any questions I can answer please call…310-428-5085.

William Preston Bowling - Founder/Director

ACME (Aerospace Cancer Museum of Education)

williamprestonbowling@yahoo.com

310.428.5085

http://www.ACMEla.org  

23350 Lake Manor Drive

Chatsworth, California

91311

